ONTARIO LIMOUSIN ASSOCIATION AGM 2016 MINUTES
FEBRUARY 25, 2017
ALLISTON, ON

CALL TO ORDER
Murry Shaw called the meeting to order. Murray welcomed everyone in attendance.
SELECTION OF PARLIMENTARIAN – Tessa Verbeek was selected as parlimentarion
MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA – Moved by Brian Black  - Seconded by John Post – motion carried
RATIFICATION OF 2015 AGM MINUTES – Moved by Bryce Allen – Seconded by Mike Geddes – motion carried
OLD BUSINESS ARISING FROM 2015 AGM – George Elgersma asked if our suggestion of Parent Verification at shows and sales was addressed at the CLA. Tessa Verbeek confirm that it was discussed and approved that Parent Verification should be done at shows and sales going forward.
PRESIDENTS REPORT – Murray Shaw presented his presidents report. Murray moved that his report be accepted, seconded by Justin Burgess.  Motion carried.
FINANCIAL REPORT – Brent Black presented the 2016 financial report.  He discussed any differences in expenses and income.  He explained any issues that arose throughout the year, and how they are being addressed.  Brent moved that the financial report be accepted as read, seconded by George Elgersma.  Motion carried.
PROMOTIONS & FUNDRAISING REPORT – Murray Shaw presented the promotions and fundraising report in Rob Weppler’s absence.  The committee fundraising continues to include the Dayplanner and the Ontario Beef Magazine. Promoting the breed with increased traffic on the website and Facebook is promising. A newsletter has been implemented to help keep members updated on the work of the board.  OLA toques are still available for $10. Murray moved that the report be accepted, seconded by Bill Zwambagg. Motion carried.
SHOW COMMITTEE – Justin Burgess presented his show committee report.  Interest in pen shows was discussed.  Ideas for improvements for the Provincial Show were discussed. Questions concerning any changes that can be made at Markham Fair were addressed. Request for show judge suggestions was presented. Justin moved that the show committee report be accepted, seconded by Chad Homer. Motion carried.
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE – Bryce Allen presented his membership report. He discussed the membership numbers.  Bryce talked about the new brochure that was created this year.  OLA will send this brochure, the most recent AGM minutes and reports, a complimentary Day Planner to each individual purchasing or registering a Limousin animal in Ontario, who is not already an OLA member. They will also receive a one year complimentary membership to the OLA. This new member will be invoiced the following year for a renewal membership. Bryce moved that his report be accepted, seconded by Dan Darling.  Motion carried.
FIRST CALL FOR NOMINATIONS
Nominated for Board – Dave Clark
			Mike Geddes
			Jon Bell
CLA REPORT PRESENTED BY TESSA VERBEEK 
A further reduction of whole cow herd enrollment this past year has had a negative effect on the CLA budget. Tessa discussed some of the cost saving ideas that they are planning on using to balance their 2017 budget.
Digital Beef still has a few bugs in it but for the most part is working fairly well. The office staff have learned some tricks to deal with the glitches so are able to solve most problems that users run into.
Tessa explained the roles of each of the staff in the CLA office and how much time each person spends in the office.
Genomics – Tessa discussed why our testing moved, explaining some of the problems as well as the advantages of the move.  At this point parent verification has a 10 day turn around.  Polled and colour testing has a six week turn around because this testing is completed in the US.
[bookmark: _GoBack]She touched on topics such as the promotion of the Limousin Tag Program &  the upcoming 50th Anniversary of the CLA.
The CLA are going to increase their focus on promoting Limousin bulls to commercial breeders.
ONTARIO JUNIOR LIMOUSIN REPORTS
Laura Scott presented her Presidents report
Carolyn Darling introduced herself as the new OJLA president for 2017.
CROWNING OF NEW OLA AMBASSADOR
Jackie Wismer will serve as the OLA ambassador for 2017.  She was crowned by outgoing ambassador Laura Scott.  Jackie told us a little bit about herself.
OLA Representative for the OJLA – Wayne Lawrence presented his OJLA report .  Thank you to all who have supported the junior fundraising efforts. Two excellent shows were held with approximately 30 members participating. Wayne moved to accept his report, seconded by Dan Darling.  Motion Carried
SECOND CALL FOR NOMINATIONS
Murray Shaw gave a short explanation of the role of a director, and what kind of time commitment a director should expect.

No new nominations were presented.
PRESENTATION –Carolyn, Julie & Margaret Darling presented a power point production of the CJLA  Impact show held in Lloydminster.  The 7 Ontario members who participated won many awards at this show.  
APROVAL AND RATIFICATION TO THE ACTIONS OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS IN 2016 – Gary Smart moved to ratify the actions of the 2016 directors, seconded by Brian Black
DIGITAL BEEF – Tessa Verbeek presented an educational talk on tips and tricks for usage of digital beef. She discussed some of the useful data that can be collected from the program.
FINAL CALL FOR NOMINATIONS – No new nominations
Motion to close nominations – moved by Bill Zwambagg, seconded by John Post. Motion carried.
ELECTED TO FILL VACANT DIRECTOR POISTIONS – Mike Geddes   Dave Clark    Jon Bell
NEW BUSINESS
An invitation to hold a field day at Gary & Sheila Smarts was presented.  The field day would be held in July. The board will discuss this at their next meeting and get back to the Smarts.  Thank you to Gary & Sheila for their generous offer.
Discussion of CLA 50th Anniversary celebration – Even though 2019 would be Ontario’s year to hold the National show, CLA has decided the location will be decided by an application process.  CLA will send out ballots for members to vote on their preferred location from the applicants.  Application must be submitted by March 1. 
After much discussion a motion to proceed with the application was moved by George Elgersma, seconded by Christine MacIntyre.  Motion carried.
The board made a suggestion to pay a stipend for a position that would help with secretarial duties and assist the treasurer. There was a discussion of duties that position might be responsible for and how much the stipend should be. 
George Elgersma moved that the OLA board should move forward with paying one person a stipend of not more than $2000.   Seconded by John Post. Motion carried.
John Post suggested a job description should be presented in the newsletter.
A suggestion was made by Holli Lee that the 2019 – CLA 50th Anniversary year – Provincial show be held in Lindsay.
The Ontario Junior Limousin members suggested that the Junior Limousin logo as well as the OLA logo could use a revamp.  The juniors would like the logos of the OLA and the OJLA have a similarity to them.
Mike Geddes made a suggestion to the CLA – represented by Tessa Verbeek that the Australia/Canada exchange that has been held for the last few years include Ontario.  Ontario would like to extend a welcome to the Australian exchange participants. Tessa gave a brief description of the exchange and said that she would take the suggestion back to the board.
PAST PRESIDENT – Gary Smart presented a plaque to outgoing president Murray Shaw
Bill Zwambagg moved to close the meeting.
FUNDRAISING AUCTION – The OJLA held a fundraising auction of items generously donated by the membership.  Auctioneer Laura Scott thanked everyone for the generous donations as well as their generous bids.  The money from this auction goes toward purchasing 4-H awards to every Ontario 4-H member who shows a Limousin or Limousin influenced animal.


				
